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Dear Nigel

Erroneous Transfer Customer Charter Implementation Review

Thank you for providing the opportunity to comment on the Erroneous Transfer Customer Charter (ETCC) Implementation Review.  Please note that I am providing this response on behalf of Northern Electric Distribution Ltd (NEDL) and Yorkshire Electricity Distribution plc (YEDL).

The majority of this document impacts on suppliers.  However, as distributors with significant supplier and customer contact through our single operation Metering Point Administration Service (MPAS), we do have the following comments that we think may be useful:

In order to help reduce the volume of erroneous transfers we are in the final stages of

implementation of the new Standard Address Format (SAF), formatting our metering point addresses in our registration databases.  We have also jointly with East Midlands Electricity (EME) provided an internet site, MPAS-online, that provides suppliers with data that is updated every working day.  Previously suppliers had to wait until the next quarterly CD-ROM was sent from our two MPAS services, to obtain the latest data set.

In addition, MPAS-online currently provides suppliers with all of the data held in MPAS, allowing suppliers to make key decisions before a transfer takes place, such as “can I support this tariff?”  MPAS-online should assist in reducing unnecessary transfers.

MPAS-online has the potential of including complete supplier liability history, in addition to the current supplier as at present.  This would assist suppliers in identifying the old and new supplier from the master source, MPAS.  Suppliers would then be able to see the full picture including any failed registration attempts, through having access to this shared information.

A future development to MPAS-online could be made to allow suppliers to utilise the site to manage erroneous transfers.  This would provide a common platform throughout the industry, for all suppliers, without the need for expensive software.  It could accommodate the majority of topics covered in Ofgem’s document, and provide statistical analysis to allow the industry to manage the process.  As every registration relating to those distributors that utilise MPAS-online would be present, the time and events between the initial contact made by the customer, all the way through to re-registration by the supplier, could  be tracked.  In effect suppliers would be able to

communicate a potential erroneous transfer in 'real time', removing the need for a plethora of communication formats, and administrative overheads by all.

If you require any further information on the comments made in this response, please contact Dave Young, our Registration Services Manager, on 0191 333 7267.

Yours sincerely

Tony Sharp

Regulation Manager
